
Memorandum: Lord Mayor 
Deputy Lord Mayor 
Elected Members 

Response to Question Without Notice 

MONTPELIER STREET
Meeting: City Infrastructure Committee Meeting date: 20 November 2019 

Raised by: Deputy Lord Mayor Burnet 

Question: 
Could the Director please advise what is the state of play with any development on 
the land formerly owned by the Council on Montpelier Street? 

Response: 
The proponent has not submitted any new planning applications for the site to allow 
for its redevelopment at this stage.   

As signatory to this report, I certify that, pursuant to Section 55(1) of the Local 
Government Act 1993, I hold no interest, as referred to in Section 49 of the Local 
Government Act 1993, in matters contained in this report. 

Neil Noye 
DIRECTOR CITY PLANNING 

Date: 23 January 2020 
File Reference: F19/152601; 13-1-10 


